
NORTHERN CASS

August 17- Back to School Night 5:00-8:00PM 

                 Level 6 orientation 5:00PM 

August 23- 1st DAY OF SCHOOL 

September 1- Scherlings Pictures 

September 4- NO SCHOOL 

September 11- Board of Education Public 

                      Hearing Meeting 6:30PM 

September 18- NO SCHOOL 

                      Professional Learning Day 

                      Homecoming Week 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

16021 18th St. SE, Hunter, ND  58048        Phone: 701-874-2322     Fax: 701-874-2422   Website: www.northerncassschool.org  Twitter: 

#NCSD97 
Dr. Cory Steiner- Superintendent 
Crysta Schenck- Elementary Principal 

Doug Margerum- Secondary Principal 

Bryce Laxdal- Activities Director 

Sam Johnson- Dean of Learners 

Paige Carlson- Business Manager 
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https://www.northerncassschool. 

org/page/athletics-home 

YOUR LIVE EVENT
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Families, 
 
Welcome to the 2023-24 school year!  In less than two weeks, we will welcome all learners back to Northern Cass.  It 
brings Northern Cass educators great joy to be able to serve those who attend our school.  We understand the significance 

of the role we play in your learner’s development.  You trust us with your most prized possession and please know we 
take our responsibility seriously. As we begin the 2023-24 school year, I want to thank you for allowing us the wonderful 
opportunity to work with your learners. 
 
At Northern Cass, we believe every learner can change the world; therefore, we will provide a world class education. To 
be able to do this, we follow our Collective Commitments which guide the daily behavior of educators.  These 
commitments are ‘what’ we do at Northern Cass.   
 

• ‘We are dedicated and passionate about relationships, teaching & learning, self-reflection, acknowledging 
greatness, and service to the Northern Cass community.’ 

• ‘We are driven toward continuous improvement. 
 

Our Northern Cass values are a commitment to purposefully build trust, develop authentic relationships, and engage in 
innovative practices which will empower learners to be choice ready. 
 

 
Looking Forward  

 

Many of you have read something by Jon Gordon. In his book One Word that Will Change Your Life, he shares how 

focusing on one theme…idea…word can provide meaning to your life.  For this school year, my one word is intentional. 
I’m going to be more intentional by choosing positivity.  I’m going to be more intentional by choosing conversations 
(instead of email).  I’m going to be more intentional by choosing to recognize greatness in the moment.  I’m going to be 

more intentional…and I believe that is a good thing. 

In my opinion, the start of the school year is the best time of year.  There is a sense of optimism in all.  When I say 
optimism, I’m not talking about every learner or family being excited to be returning to school as that indicates an end to 
summer (which unfortunately means winter is closer than further away).  I’m talking about the optimism of what could be.  
In our world today, I see so many people living their life ‘on’ what could have been.   They live a life filled with regret, 
unhappiness, and lack of a sense of their value.  I believe it is one of the reasons our society is so polarized.  When we 

focus on the mistakes that occurred in the past, it does not allow us the opportunity to look forward and imagine a world 
that will look different.  When we engage in ‘what could be’ thinking, we strip away barriers that inhibit us from 
achieving greatness.  James Clear said, “One of the great balancing acts in life is to be cautious and daring at the same 
time. Cautious enough to avoid stupid mistakes, prevent burnout, and maintain a margin of safety. Daring enough to bet 
on yourself to do the things you would regret leaving undone, and to be willing to be uncomfortable in the short term so 
you can learn and grow in the long term.”  We must choose to be daring in order to become who we want to become.  It is 

why our theme at Northern Cass this year is ‘brave before perfect’.   

Steve Jobs, the co-founder of Apple, spoke about the importance of doing work you love. He once said, “Your work will 

fill a large part of your life, and the only way to be truly satisfied is to do what you believe is great work.” Although I 
know he was speaking of Apple, I think his words can be generalized to our daily lives and the various roles we play.  
There is nothing we do in our lives which can’t be considered great work if we do one thing.  The one thing is not ‘rocket’ 
science.  It is simply us making a choice to make it great work.  Greatness has and will always be a choice.  It is why I 
believe we are on the path to greatness.  Each day, our educators and learners embrace the concept of choosing greatness.  
Choosing greatness is not about the results.  It is about understanding you control the results.  You control your greatness.  

I’m asking all of us this year to choose greatness!  

Northern Cass committed five years ago to a transformation to a personalized competency-based learning (PCBL) system 

as its way to ‘choose’ greatness.  We have continued to develop a system which recognizes every learner is different and 
deserves to be successful.  We continue this transition with a focus on studio experience at all levels, flexible grouping in 
order to meet learner needs more efficiently, and a focus on building remarkable relationships.  This is all driven by our 
‘why’. We believe every learner can change the world; therefore, we will provide a world class education. 
Because…when we know our ‘why’, we know our way. 



 
The Northern Cass Community Health and Wellness Center 

 
The Northern Cass Community Health and Wellness Center continues its journey to becoming a reality.  In the past few 

months, we have accomplished many things.  They include: 

• We have been approved as a non-profit in the state of North Dakota and are waiting for final approval from 
the federal government. 

• The non-profit board of nine members has been identified and will be meeting soon. 

• We have begun our fundraising campaign with PACE Fundraising.  We have participated in multiple 
meetings and are working through the steps to begin engaging with potential donors in the near future. 

• We are working on our ‘Case Statement’ which is the ‘why’ of the project.  We did some of this work with 
our community meetings but are extending it as we have grown more in our understanding of the project.   

Other 

Please make sure you pay any fees online via EZ School Pay.  If this is not an option for you, please plan to pay your fees 

at the school prior to the start of the year.  By doing this, you help our administrative assistants greatly as there is no 
shortage of things that need to be done at the start of the year.   
 

Miscellaneous 

 

I will be continuing to send a Weekly Update which will include a variety of information about Northern Cass.  At times, 
we may include information from our communities.  If you have an event you want advertised, please let me know and I 

can potentially include this information. 

I again thank you for being part of the Northern Cass team and look forward to the great things which are sure to come in 

the 2023-24 school year! 

Dr. Cory J. Steiner 

  



 

  

 

Level One Educator 
My name is Maddi Schulze! I graduated from North Dakota State University with my Elementary 
Education and Human Development and Family Science degrees in May 2023. I also recently got 
married this past October to my lovely husband, Brandon! We live in Fargo and enjoy all that Fargo 
has to offer - especially summer. Some hobbies I have are biking, walking, reading, drinking coffee, 
meeting with friends, and playing on a sand volleyball team! On top of all those awesome things, I 
also nanny two sweet little girls for some family friends. I am so eager to begin my journey as a first-
year educator and be a part of this community! 

Level 7 and Civics Social Studies Educator 
My name is Christine Ward! Returning now as a Northern Cass graduate myself, I received my BA 
in Social Sciences Education from NDSU in May 2020. I spent my first year teaching virtually (Covid, 
ugh) and the last 2 years teaching reading intervention and special education at Liberty Middle 
School, West Fargo. I got married this past October to another graduate of Northern Cass, Hunter, so 
this school is near and dear to our hearts! We live in Fargo and have an 8.5-month-old 
“goldendoodle” named Lincoln; quotations required because he received no poodle traits whatsoever, 
he’s a golden retriever through and through. I’m an emerging golf and pickleball player, an obsessive 
reader, and always looking to get a laugh with a quick quip. My Pinterest boards and Spotify playlists 
are my babies, and I could spend an entire day sifting through a single thrift or antique store. Can’t 
wait to connect with you all! 

 

Secondary School Counselor 
Hi, my name is Linsey Davis. I’m originally from Cooperstown, N.D. I graduated from NDSU with a 
mass communication degree in 2003 and worked with the university’s marketing team for nearly 18 
years. In the summer of 2019, I started the NDSU master’s program in school counseling part time. 
My husband, Ben, and I have three children, Aiden, Jude, and Elle, and live in West Fargo. My 
hobbies include travel, photography, and interior design. 

Paraprofessional 
My name is Donyelle Best and I'm excited to start my journey at North Cass School District. I moved 
from Arkansas to North Dakota in June of 2021.  I've been working with children since 2018, starting 
at a Pediatric Preschool, teaching, and caring for children on the autism spectrum. Once settled in 
North Dakota, I then started working at a preschool and childcare center. 

 

I am a proud mother of two small boys, Mason and Jaxson. 

 

I strive to make a difference by empowering children to conquer their world. 

School Nurse 
My name is Allison Gregory and I have been a nurse for 16 years.  I received my bachelors in 
nursing from the University of Mary and my masters in nursing from Capella University.  I have a 
wide variety of experience in nursing, but my most favorite role has been as a school nurse.  I am 
married to Peter, and we have a daughter named Della, who will be a kindergartener at Northern Cass 
this fall.  My favorite thing to do is spend time with my family, but I also enjoy reading, playing piano 
and sewing.  I am so excited for my new role and can't wait to get to know everyone and provide 
compassionate care to the learners! 

School Psychologist 
Hi! My name is Ryan Hoiland, I graduated high school from West Fargo High School (with Dr. 

Steiner as my principal      ) and later received my master’s and Specialist degree in School Psychology 
through MSUM. I live in Horace, ND with my two kiddos, Greyson (2) and Elliette (1).  We enjoy 
spending time outdoors, visiting family and traveling when we are able. I look forward to meeting you 
all this school year! 



  

 

Leila Samuelson- ELA Educator-Level 7-Leila went to Duluth Denfeld High School 
and is graduating from Concordia College in Moorhead with a major in elementary 
education and a minor in psychology. Her hobbies include being with family and 
friends, being outdoors (especially the lake!), shopping, and reading.  

Elle Larson- Kindergarten Educator- I am originally from Hunter, North Dakota 
and graduated from Northern Cass in 2019. I attended the University of North Dakota to 
obtain a double major in Early Childhood and Elementary Education with a Minor in 
Special Education. During my time at UND I was also involved in my sorority, Gamma 
Phi Beta. I enjoy traveling, going to the lake, spending time with family, friends and my 
significant other. I am looking forward to coming "home" to Northern Cass and teaching 
Kindergarten!  

Kiley Kolnes- Para Educator-I live in Harwood with my husband Jeff and 2 sons, 
Ethan (9) and Colton (4).  I grew up in Ada, MN on a farm with my parents and 5 
siblings. I have a Business Management degree and I have been doing daycare for 10 
years to stay home with my boys. Now that they will both be in school fulltime, it was 
time for a change.  When I’m not running kids to activities or cooking for them, I enjoy a 
DIY project (like refinishing furniture) or going on a fun family adventure. 

Jenny Evenson- Para Educator- I live in Arthur with my husband, Matt, and our two 
daughters, Lily (5th) and Sadie (PreK). For the past 10 years I have been a licensed home 
childcare provider and I am excited to be able to continue to work with learners in my 
new role as a Para!  My family and I love to go camping in the summer. We also enjoy 
going to rodeos and own a bucking bull named “Delivery Man” that we enter into various 
events across the country! We are both from South Dakota, so we spend as much time 
visiting family there as we can.  

 

Special Education Educator 
Lindsey Lugsch-Tehle (pronounced Lou-Sh-Tea-Lee), LT for short, is thrilled to be 
joining the Northern Cass family. She brings with her a wealth of experience, from 
capacities specific to her role as a Special Education Teacher to capabilities rooted in her 
love of creativity—look out for a super cozy classroom—and a skill set rich in detail-
oriented and “imagineering” thinking. Lindsey truly believes everyone is both a learner 
and educator, and she looks forward to learning from and alongside everyone at 
Northern Cass.  Lindsey holds a MAT in Special Education from Cumberlands 
University in Kentucky and a MA in Social Justice—Interfaith Action—from Claremont 
University in California. She is also trained in AVMR I, II, & Fractions through the Math 
Recovery Council.  

 

Markie Taubert- Administrative Assistant- I recently moved to the area from 
Steen, MN to be closer to family.  I live with my fiancé Wyatt, 2 sons (Arthur and Kale), 
and 3 dogs.  In my free time I enjoy surrounding myself with family, reading, and 
spending time on the lake.  I’m excited for my new role and getting to know everyone. 

 



  



  



 

 

 

 

  

In addition to our Paw Shop Online, Northern Cass alum Paige Verwest has provided a link to 

order from her line of Jaguar gear.  20% of proceeds will go towards our Dual Credit program 

which allows secondary learners to enroll in college courses at a reduced rate.  The options are 

listed below.  Please follow this link, to place your order https://forms.gle/nNWr1E9Sz4sBRjrQ6 

 

More options on next page… 

https://forms.gle/nNWr1E9Sz4sBRjrQ6


 



  



  

$20.00 A TD Sponsor/Address or email Opponent 

 FB - 8/18/23 BankNorth, Hunter Insurance Lisbon 

 FB - 9/1/2023 Dakota Heritage Bank Central Cass 

 FB - 9/8/2023 AGRI Valley Insurance, Lockhart Elevator Company, CHS Inc., Kyle & 
Kristin Kemmet, Matt & Kate Leichtenberg 

Hillsboro-Central Valley 

 FB - 9/22/23 Eric & Kristi Richman MayPort-CG 

   

BUCK-AN ACE & DIG Sponsor/Address or email Opponent 

VB - 8/31/2023 Jamison & Jen Jenson, Brian & Jessica Rust, Eric & Kristi Richman, 
AGRI Valley Insurance 

Oak Grove 

VB - 9/12/2023 BankNorth Tri-State 

VB - 9/26/2023 Lockhart Elevator Company Sargent County 

VB - 10/9/2023 Triebwasser Appraisal Service, Hunter C & I Nelson County 

VB - 10/10/2023 Dakota Heritage Bank Maple River 

VB - 10/24/2023 Jamison & Jen Jensen, Hunter Insurance, Hunter Insurance, CHS Inc. Lisbon 

The time has come again at Northern Cass Dollars for Scholars to ask for your support with some of our fundraisers for our 
learners.  This letter is to illicit your support for our football and volleyball teams for the 2023-2024 season.  
  
Football:  As in years past the football fundraiser is “$20 a Touchdown” for each touchdown our Jaguar players score at a 
specific home game.  If they score one (1) TD your support would garnish $20.00, if they score three (3) touchdowns then your 
support for that specific game would be $60.00 and so on.  You can sponsor multiple games if you wish. 
  
Volleyball:  On the volleyball side the “Buck an Ace or Dig” remains the same.  For each ace or dig our volleyball players 
serve/return your support would garnish $1.  If during a specific sponsored game, the players served a total of 25 aces and returned 
with 37 digs your support would garnish $62, if they served/returned 40/10 respectively then your support would garnish $50 and 
so on.  You can sponsor multiple games if you wish. 
  
Your sponsorship is greatly appreciated, and all funds go directly to your local Northern Cass Dollars for Scholars as part of our 
scholarship program each year.  Each year our Chapter awards roughly $35,000 - $45,000 dollars in local scholarships to our 
outgoing seniors for that year and the money raised through these fundraisers is part of that awards process and more valuable than 
you may think.  Your continued support will be greatly appreciated. 
  
Enclosed with this letter is a listing of available sponsorship games/dates/opponents being played for 2023-2024 season for your 

review.  If you find one you like just drop a line to our email address dollarsforscholars@northerncassschool.com.  If you 
would like to support more than one or mix and match between football and volleyball, please be specific as to which date(s) you 
would like to sponsor. 
  
Once we have your name or organization for sponsorship, we will also list it on our Northern Cass Dollars for Scholars 
website northerncass.dollarsforscholars.org.  You can also follow the website if you missed the actual viewing of the game for 
final scores of each. 
  
If you know of anyone else that may be interested in supporting our learners and their future educational choices please provide 
them with this information and have them contact us at the email provided above and we will add them to our list(s) and website  as 
well. 
  
Thank you in advance for your continued support. 
 

mailto:dollarsforscholars@northerncassschool.com
http://northerncass.dollarsforscholars.org/


 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/

10c0948a5aa2da3fdcf8-volleyball#/ 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go

/10c0948a5aa2da3fdcf8-football#/ 

 

Northern Cass School has recently 

partnered with Gate City Bank to 

now offer School Spirit Cards. With 

every card ordered, Northern Cass 

will receive $10 which will go to 

support learner programming. The 

cards can be ordered at the 

following link: https://www.gatecit

y.bank/checking-and-savings/debit-

cards/debit-card-order/ 

Bell Bank has been a continued 

supporter of the custom card 

donation program as well - those 

cards can be ordered at the 

following 

link: https://bell.bank/banking/che

cking/personalized-debit-card 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0948a5aa2da3fdcf8-volleyball#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0948a5aa2da3fdcf8-volleyball#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0948a5aa2da3fdcf8-football#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c0948a5aa2da3fdcf8-football#/
https://www.gatecity.bank/checking-and-savings/debit-cards/debit-card-order/
https://www.gatecity.bank/checking-and-savings/debit-cards/debit-card-order/
https://www.gatecity.bank/checking-and-savings/debit-cards/debit-card-order/
https://bell.bank/banking/checking/personalized-debit-card
https://bell.bank/banking/checking/personalized-debit-card


Making your Own Kind of Music, 

 In Northern Cass, North Dakota 

Those of a certain age will remember “Mama Cass” of the folk-rock quartet The Mamas & The Papas (and known, simply, as “Cass Elliot” during her solo career). 

Elliot had a beautiful, clear voice that made her a beloved pop star. One of her hits was “Make Your Own Kind of Music.” The lyrics are lovely and inspiring: 

 

 

“You've gotta make your own kind of music / 

Sing your own special song / 

Make your own kind of music / 

Even if nobody else sings along.” 

 

And that’s precisely what Northern Cass School District Superintendent Dr. Cory Steiner is helping his students, and students  across the country do!  

As far as we know, there is no connection between Northern Cass and Mama Cass. But the Cass-Cass link provides a timely coincidence that we were reminded 

of when we joined up with Cory, his team, other Yass Prize awardees, and hundreds of innovative educators from around the country dedicated to personalized 

learning.  

The event was called the Northern Cass Personalized Learning Institute, the fourth annual, where educators and leaders who want to help students learn to 

“make their own kind of music” were gathered in full force. Joining them were six of our very Yass Prize alumni who traveled to North Dakota to support Dr. 

Steiner while sharing about their own innovative schools and practices with those gathered in attendance.  

While most districts around the country remain wedded to a system that crams all students into the same, small box, Northern Cass makes its own kind of music, 

providing a personalized competency-based learning system that allows learning outside the school walls for credit in any content area. It’s an approach that 

made Northern Cass a 2022 Yass Prize finalist, and we’re happy to report, that keeps them singing their own special song…even if nobody else sings along. 

Northern Cass prepares its students to be “choice ready” and learners describe to us how the internship model allows them to explore various jobs and 

industries during their high school years. A rising junior shared how interning at an HVAC business not only exposed him to learning a trade but also “made me 

more responsible.” 

Given the school’s rural location, internships at businesses are limited but this hasn’t stopped the program. The district has created internship opportunities 

within its schools – providing great experiences for its learners at a cost-saving to the district. To wit, a rising senior worked as an IT support intern at the district, 

gaining real world experience and fantastic mentoring from the district’s IT Director. 

Northern Cass also uses a 6-week studio model of student-driven learning focusing on the personal interests of individual students. During studio learning, 

students participate in a collaborative process and hold themselves accountable with milestones.  

This unique model provides learners with the freedom to focus on content that piques their curiosity and interest while honing creative and analytical skills. One 

learner’s passion for automobiles led to an effort centered on the Nissan Skyline and why it’s one of the best street race cars – an experience that required a 

focus on STEM and extensive research and culminated in the production of a 3-D model of a “street ready” Nissan Skyline. 

As Dr. Cory Steiner, Superintendent of Northern Cass School District, has said, “We want to make sure our students have exact ly what they need to become who 

they deserve to be.” When it comes to supporting students and how they wish to learn, “we embrace a culture of ‘yes’.” Make your own kind of music. Sing your 

own special song. Even if nobody else sings along.  

 

 

   

   

The Yass Prize team and alumni joined Dr. Cory Steiner at the Northern Cass Personalized 

Learning Institute.  From left to right: Michael Musante (The Yass Prize team), Jeff Imrich 

(Rock by Rock), David Lipkin (LiFT Learning), Robin Nolan (The Yass Prize team), Dr. Cory 

Steiner (Northern Cass), Kenisha Skaggs (SOAR Academy), Brian Curcio (Rapunzl), Mike Long 

(SailFuture), Scott Bess (Purdue Polytechnic High School). 



 

  



  

President's List Honor Roll
Riley J. Cole C.

Jana R. Noelle E.

Greta C. Cadence E.

Josie J. Annika H.

Hanna C. Isaac J.

Aidan H. Benjamin K.

Jocelyn A. Landon M.

Eleise S.

Andrew S.

Dean's Honor Roll Kayla T.

Abby R. Ceejay F.

Kasey T. Ellie S.

Kyle F. Ashley P.

Grace M.

Keegan N.

Mary J.

Landon N.

Devin W.
Annika S.

Makayla Al.

Kayce F.

Trey H.

Skylar J.

Jordan L.

Jace Steinberger

Hannah A.

Emily B.

Nolan S.

Nora S.

Heather V.

Rose G.

Brody G.

Emma S.

President’s List 

  
The President’s Honor Roll 
recognizes students who 

completed 12 semester hours 
or more of VCSU classes for 
which grade points are 

earned with a 4.0 grade point 
average. 
  

Dean’s Honor Roll List 
  
The Dean’s Honor Roll 

recognizes students who 
completed 12 semester hours 
or more of VCSU classes for 

which grade points are 
earned with a grade point 
average of at least 3.50. 

  
Honor Roll 
  

The Honor Roll recognizes 
students who completed 6 to 
11 semester hours of Valley 

City State University classes 
for which grade points are 
earned with a grade point 

average of at least 3.50. 
  
 

 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



 

  



 


